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AMP position: https://www.amp.org/AMP/assets/File/position-
statements/2019/Best_Practices_for_PGx_9_4_2019.pdf?pass=98

● All health-related pharmacogenomic claims must have well-established clinical validity. The 
drug-gene association must be robust and supported by strong scientific evidence in the peer-reviewed 
literature, in the FDA-approved drug label, and/or in clinical practice guidelines, such as those 
created by CPIC.
● The pharmacogenomic testing provider must comply with the CLIA statute and regulations, as is 
required for all other clinical laboratory tests…
● The pharmacogenomic test report should be comprehendible by healthcare providers without 
medical genetics or pharmacogenomics training and include the interpretation of the findings, the 
significance of the results, as well as the limitations of the test. 
• AMP strongly recommends that patients should not change their treatment plan without first talking
to their healthcare provider.

https://www.amp.org/AMP/assets/File/position-statements/2019/Best_Practices_for_PGx_9_4_2019.pdf?pass=98


ACLA letter to FDA: https://www.acla.com/wp-
content/uploads/2019/09/ACLA-Letter-to-FDA-re_-PGx-
Test-Policy-Sept-18-2019.pdf



http://webapps.cap.org/apps/docs/education/OnlineCourseCo
ntent/2014/TLTM/MOL04212014.PDF



Responses and actions





This guidance document describes one part of FDA’s efforts to create a flexible and adaptive 
regulatory approach to the oversight of next generation sequencing (NGS)-based tests. The goal of 
this effort is to help ensure patients receive accurate, reliable, and clinically meaningful test 
results, while promoting innovation in test development. This guidance document describes how 
publicly accessible databases of human genetic variants can serve as sources of valid scientific 
evidence to support the clinical validity of genotype-phenotype relationships in FDA’s regulatory 
review of both NGS-based tests and genetic and genomic tests based on other technologies. 
Publicly accessible genetic databases may be useful to support the clinical validity of NGS tests as 
well as single gene or panel tests that use other technology. 

Update: Teri and Mary 
presenting PharmGKB and 
CPIC to CDER and CDRH to 
start process of 
“recognition” for each 
resource (Oct 2019)

https://www.fda.gov/media/99200/download


PMC: invited CPIC to present at their business meeting (Sept 
2019); they stated they are interested in pursuing Collaborative 
Community with the FDA https://www.fda.gov/about-fda/cdrh-
strategic-priorities-and-updates/collaborative-communities-
addressing-healthcare-challenges-together

https://www.fda.gov/about-fda/cdrh-strategic-priorities-and-updates/collaborative-communities-addressing-healthcare-challenges-together




Standardizing Laboratory Practices for 
Pharmacogenomics (STRIPE) Initiative via 
teleconference on Wednesday, October 16th at 
11AM CST. 


